Arbury Road Surgery

Patient Participation Group (PPG) Meeting

Monday 15 April 2013
Minutes

Present: Claire McMahon-Lee, Administrative Assistant, 

     Helen Spilka, Business Manager

     Greta Evans, Practice Manager at Nuffield Road Medical Centre 

     8 patients
Apologies: Sara Waldock and 2 patients
Feedback from Previous Meeting

It has been decided that we will not advertise the PPG on the appointment check-in screen as it may lead to confusion.  We can, however, place a poster next to the screen advertising the group.

The practice is interested in helping to provide Patient Support Workers but several matters would need to worked through e.g. CRB checks, volunteer contracts, expectations of patients/volunteers and safety.  CamHealth are currently looking at setting up something similar on behalf all practices across the area.  There may also be support online and from the County Council.
The practice is happy to set up an email group as a way of sharing information with patients and the PPG.  We will look into the best way to provide this regarding confidentiality etc.
CamHealth Meeting Feedback
Keith Stonell is in the process of being appointed as the CamHealth Lay Person.  Mr. Stonell is 64, a patient at Histon and has two long-term health conditions.  He will receive an honorary payment of £1000 to cover expenses and the position may become a job share in the future.  Mr. Stonell will be responsible for taking patients’ views from the CamHealth Local Commissioning Group (LCG) back to the Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Clincial Commissioning Group (CCG). 
CamHealth’s business plan is almost ready to be published.  A copy of the latest draft is attached.

A member of the Maternity Service Liaison Committee attended the meeting to discuss concerns raised over the lack of continuity in services. 

Greta Evans – Practice Manager from Nuffield Road Medical Centre
· PPG

The Nuffield Road Patient Participation Group has been running for several years.  Patients that attend are mainly interested in their health and the practice.  The group do not focus too much on political issues and feel that this should be the remit of the CamHealth PPG.  Greta feels that if you try to take on too many issues as a small group you are less effective.
Nuffield Road have tried to promote their group by using advertisements, information boxes on prescriptions, the practice website, newsletters and word of mouth.
· CamHealth

CamHealth will be collecting information on what goes wrong in secondary care.  This feedback could be given through PPGs, suggestion/comment sheets in practices, questionnaires, feedback to Practice Managers and via websites.  Clinical staff could also record feedback.  Information will be collated into a spreadsheet and trends will be identified.

Greta explained that the local CCG is made up of a number of roles including: 8 GPs, 3 lay members, a finance director and a manager.  Dr. Arnold Fertig is the GP representative for the CamHealth LCG.
CamHealth receive £25 per patient to cover all service management costs.

If CamHealth go over budget this would need to be repaid the following year.
AOB
GPs can overrule decisions made by community staff if clinically appropriate and the patient meets referral thresholds.
Date and Time of Next Meeting
Monday 10th June 2013.
